# The Exchange Grapevine (S) EXCHAN

Newsletter of The Exchange Club of Lynchburg, VA

# June 3, 2016 Meeting

The club heard about an excellent program sponsored by the Lynchburg Fire and EMS Department called Project Baby Safe Haven. Deputy Chief Jason Campbell (a Lynchburg Exchange Cub member) provided an overview at the meeting. This is an initiative to allow parents who have found themselves in desperate situations and need to turn a child over to authorities. The parent may come to any fire station and, with no questions asked, turn the child over to the firefighters. The clib can proudly say our donation to the Firre Foundation went toward purchasing the signs for the program.



Jason is pictured at the left and his new daughter he brought with him to the meeting due to a schedule conflict. (We expect her to become a member any day!).



These signs, purchased with funds from from a donation by the Exchange Club will be posted at all fire stations.

#### **Terrell Mosley Scholarship Award**

The club recognized Dang Nguyen with the club academic scholarship Terrell Mosely Scholarship. Dang is a senior at Heritage High, he has been accepted to attend Virginia Tech in the fall.

Dang (on the righ) is pictured with his guidance counselor, Ms. Reid.





# **Upcoming Events**

This Meeting – President's Dinner The Club President's Dinner will be held on June 23 at Phase 2, more below.

#### **June Board Meeting**

June 28, 2016 at 5:30 1705 Enterprise Dr.

Merrill Lynch Financial Offices

## **July 1 Meeting**

Because of the holiday, there will be no lunch meeting on July 1.

#### **Next Regular Club Meeting:**

July 15, 2016 at Noon Phase 2

4009 Murray Pl.

## Club President's Dinner

The club will hold the annual President's Dinner on June 23, 2016 at Phase 2. The social will start at 6:30 PM, dinner will be served at 7:00 PM. Dinner will be buffet style, with a beef carving station, boneless chicken, and catfish, sides are vegetables, bread, dessert and beverage choice for \$25.00 per person (pay upon arrival - check or cash). The program will begin at 8:00 PM, the speaker is Bob Dendy, director of Humankind. We will also recognize a number of others for their service to the community. Hope to see everyone there!

## Club Secretary Vacancy

The Club Secretary has accepted a job in North Carolina and is moving in July, therefore the position is open. If interested see a club officer.